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April 23, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Britton McKay, Chair.

Members and Visitors Present

Cordelia Zinskie, Alice Hall, Chris Geyerman, Azell Francis, Christine Whitlock, Tom Kleinlein, Chris MacDonald, Britton McKay, Kevin Bostian, Megan Heller, Charles Glover, Kathy Thornton, Cynthia Frost, Rob Whitaker, Cathy Beene, Keith Roughton, Jeff Blythe, Reggie Simpkins

Guest Speaker
	Emily Kuhfeld
· Hired in July 2014. 
· Six girls have been recruited so far. 
· Their schedule for next year is ready.  
· Men’s success is inspiring to them.  
· Looking to put together an international trip also.
· Annie swords is the only one here right now practicing. 
· It’s a great facility, anyone is welcome to come check it out,  Bennet Ramsey, 1900 hood rd.
· The schedule should be up soon.  

Approval of Minutes
· The minutes of the March 26, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved.

Approval of Gender & Minority Plan
· Gender & Minority Plan was approved.

Compliance Review Update
· The Compliance Review: They told us we must appoint a group outside Athletics to monitor
implementation of the recommendations in TCG’s final report.. We recommended using UAC.  The FAR and UAC will monitor implementation.
· Our eligibility certification came through well, they told us we have a great process.
· The University Auditor Jeb Tyson made a 15 proposal plan, and he will be auditing us in the future.
· Jeff Blythe and Keith Roughton have worked on camp policy in the past and will keep updating it.  
· We will be sending out the policies to you all in the coming week.   One recommendation is to add a staff member to the Compliance Office.

Financial Update
	Jeff Blythe
· This is a very busy time wrapping up the fiscal year.   
· All the guarantees are in.  
· We received East Ga. revenue, Learfield revenue coming in in June.  
· Planning ahead for next year at this point.  
· Golf team will find out NCAA regional location on May 3rd.

Schedule Approvals
	Cathy Beene
· 5 Schedules to be approved: Women’s Golf, Men’s Golf, Volleyball, Women’s Soccer, and Men’s Soccer.   The schedules are in compliance with NCAA bylaws and Institutional guidelines.  Approved.  

SAAC President’s Update
	Megan Heller
· 165 students participated in Relay for Life.  
· We donated to Safe Haven Women’s Shelter.   
· “It’s On Us” video is shooting next week.  
· Next SAAC president is Mary Philips from tennis.  

Athletics Update
	Tom Kleinlein
· Golf is the second Sun Belt Conference Championship, Baseball is in 2nd place, Georgia St. in 1st place, Softball has a big game this weekend, Sun Belt is a very strong Softball League.
· Coaches Caravans are starting up. 
· All the O’Bannon, COA, Northwestern Union case, still floating around. We think they will try to make Union announcement during a big Football game.
· Trying to raise revenue through people, not raising prices, royalties almost doubled in 3 years.
· Business side vision is finally starting to take place, many of the things we have been working on finally coming together.
· Power 5 is trying to raise scholarship number which will cause them to go after the Athletes we are after.    
· We still don’t know what they’ll do.

FAR Update
	Chris Geyerman
· SBC Spring meeting in May  
· S.I.D. will circulate a proposal about a year of readiness.  
· Men’s Basketball and Football at bottom of academics so it’s a proposal to try to make freshman ineligible again.  

Athletic Foundation Update
	Kevin Bostian
· Thank You Video is ready, will be showing it tonight.  
· Had a clay shooting event for FB scholarships. 
· Generated $140,000.  
· 85% ticket renewal rate, 100% renewal in most expensive seats.  Donations at 1.1 million which is up because of more money from parking.  
· Had a full board meeting.   
· Passed all the bylaws we proposed.  
· Get full board to 18-24 and executive down to 6 members,  
· They have 2.5 months to talk to people if they want to be on this working board.
· It is a smaller board that will be much more involved.

Student Athlete Services Update
	Reggie Simpkins
· Scholar Athlete Banquet went well, an All-Academic award, and AD award were added.  
· Graduation Stole Ceremony will be the day before regular graduation so they can have their athletic medals on Graduation day.   Will have a special ceremony for teams that miss Graduation due to competing.   

New Business
· None.

Old Business
· Missed Class Policy: Maybe have it say teams can miss a certain number of Non-Sunbelt class. 
· But to get their RPI up Coaches have to schedule more challenging teams and sometimes they are hard to find.
· On April 10th Azell had a meeting with Dr. Keel and gave him the proposal. 
· It’s a change to the university handbook so President’s Cabinet will need to approve.   
· SGL has a new president, Charles Glover, that will keep working on this proposal next semester. 


The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 AM.

